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The board would like to thank all of our 

loyal members for their great cooperation 

during this trying and stressful golf season.  

Your cooperation and attention to the safety 

rules posted have enabled us to enjoy golf 

safely and we look forward to a more normal 

2021 golfing season. 

Members please pass on to our clubhouse 

staff, our pro shop staff and our grounds crew 

staff a kind word of appreciation and thanks 

for their tremendous effort this year.  Their 

dedication to serving us is most appreciated 

and the board is very grateful for all their ef-

forts. 

 
 
 

 

      Superintendent Update            

 
     What a strange year it has been, and con-
tinues to be. It definitely makes you look at 
things differently. I’m thankful the course was 
a place for many people to come and get a 
little bit of normalcy during these crazy times. 
     With the uncertainty of the times, we were 
understandably short staffed this season. We 
were not able to always complete things we 
normally would, such as rolling greens more 
often/ verticutting etc. etc. I would like to 
thank everyone for their patience and under-
standing. 
     Despite the craziness, we were able to 
make numerous improvements around the 
course including many new tee boxes to be 
opened next season. We also plan on re-
shaping some of the fairways as we perform 
our Fall over seeding. Also, some new irriga-
tion heads will be added for better coverage 
on some of the tee boxes. 
    Also, a huge thank you to Walt Kuharchik 
for his generosity in the ongoing develop-
ment of the driving range. We are getting 
close now as we prepare to seed.  
     We will continue to keep the course open 
and moving forward throughout the Fall, as 
of now temperatures look to be rather mild. I 
hope everyone is enjoying the course, let’s 
keep the club moving in a positive direction! 

 
Jason Brown  G.C.S. 
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Clubhouse News                           
 

 All remaining member’s 2020 food balance must be spent by Oct.31st, which is the last day 

the clubhouse will be open for the 2020 season.  Please do not wait until the last days as 

there will be a limited food menu starting Oct. 15th.  All members’ food accounts will be deac-

tivated on Nov.1st                             

 Driving Range update                  

The driving range is making progress.  Over 110 tri-axle truckloads of dirt have been delivered 

and leveled off as of the first week of October.  Grass seed is in the process of being spread.  

Hopefully with good weather in October a nice growing base of grass should be available 

come the spring. Wally Kuharchik has donated all material, equipment and personnel in 

developing this driving range and the membership owes him our gratitude.  It is no se-

cret of Wally’s love of Emanon CC as demonstrated by his many years of philanthropy 

and generosity to the club.  We ask members to thank Wally when they see him or for 

those that want to reach out directly to say “Thanks”. We ask all members to refrain from 

hitting golf balls onto the range now that it is being seeded.  Please hit golf balls into the 

woods to the right of the driving range.  Thank you! 

Membership                                    

We have 16 new members as a result of the September and October membership drives and   

welcome these new members which brings our current membership total to 275.  We ask all 

of our members to encourage their friends who might be interested in joining our club to con-

tact Len Coleman @ 570-479-4955 for details and an application. 
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    2020 Club Tournament Result 
 
 

 
 



 

   October 2020 Newsletter 

             



 

   October 2020 Newsletter 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

   October 2020 Newsletter 

                
 
 

                  
 
 
 



 

   October 2020 Newsletter 

 Founders Day 2020 results continued 
 

                  
     MATCH PLAY RESULTS  
Championship Flight: Frisbie/Petrillo over Petrosky/Briggs 

1st Flight: Renzi/Joyce over Marcotte/Matthews 

2nd Flight: Kerrigan/Kerrigan over Benfante/Podwika 

3rd Flight: Begliomini/ Wisnoski over Alba/Harding 

Beatens: 

 Championship Flight: Fasciana/Anderson 72, Rogo/Altavilla 72, Gavin/Crofton 75.  

First Flight: Champi/Orlando 70, Engleman/Briggs Jr 73, Zelonis/Lukasavage 77, Snell 

Kolmansperger 78  

Second Flight: Eyet/Eyet 72, O'Connor/Mayer 73, Pat Fiscus/Haas 75, Fiscus Sr/ Ayre 81 

Third Flight: McNulty/Thomas 74, Harmanos/Rydzewski 75, Cassetori/Hagen 83, Whar-

ton/Wharton 90  
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Be sure to “LIKE”  Emanon CC on Facebook and follow them on their website, 
www.emanoncc.com for all your news and information about the course.  A quick 
reminder of how it all started and how far we have come….. 
 

How A Farm Became A Country Club     

          

This is a dream come true story. It is about a group of good friends from Exeter who in the 1950’s 

could not find a decent, uncrowded public course on which to enjoy golf. At that time golf was still 

something of an elitist’s game played at private, white-collar country clubs. So, in 1956, these friends 

met and formed a club; dreaming of someday building their own golf course and vowing that their 

course would be an affordable blue-collar club. 

A series of events played out that led to their dream coming true. On a 75-acre farm purchased with 

borrowed money ($8,600.00), cultivated with their own labor and donated equipment, they started on 

the journey of building their dream course. Orchards were knocked down; grain fields cut, rock walls 

dismantled and the rocks used as beds for the greens. Woods were cleared, out buildings and barns torn 

down and the land graded. The biggest task was removing rocks from the future fairways. In 1959, the 

first nine holes were completed. Shortly thereafter, an additional 125 acres were purchased and in 1972 

the final nine holes were finished. 

Today, the Emanon Country Club is a beautiful semi-private 18-hole course complete with a watering 

system, modern club house and pro-shop. 

The founders pondered over many names for their new club, but were unable to agree on any name and 

finally decided to call it the No Name Club. Someone noticed the No Name spelled backward was 

“emanon” and so was born “Emanon Country Club.” 

http://www.emanoncc.com/

